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Residents’ comments 

 

Agenda item 68.25d 
 
Following my Facebook post on Friday 27th we received the following comments. Do you want to 
acƟon any of these points? 
 

1. Also the bush on the corner of Grimstead road / going on to Spders Island is a issue when 
trying to come off the Island onto Grimstead road as you can't see if there is any thing 
comimg up from Grimstead road to on to main road. 

 
 it does make people stop which generally many don’t, including the police cars when they 

were sƟll using it. 
 

2. How about the trees in Grimstead Rd they have been on the agenda for over 4 years?? 
 

 
3. Well done for what has been done but could something be done about the over hanging tree 

on Avon drive by the flats as it’s so one sided it probably will fall over and every van that 
goes by hits the limbs hanging over the road. 

 
 
Email received 23/6 from a resident of Oakwood Grove. What response do you want to send? 
 
To Parish Council. 
Thank you to the school children and the volunteers who have now re-laid the huge heap of (virtually 
mulched) chippings from against our garden fence to around the oak tree. As was in the plan for its 
"rejuvenaƟon".  
 
 Your environmental group appears to have been very successful with the two lengths of hedge 
planƟng. The yellow raƩle area not quite so. The oak tree rejuvenaƟon appears to be hugely 
successful. My wife and I have never seen the foliage looking so healthy and dense. 
 
We would be pleased to know what other plans, if any, are intended for the area. Perhaps returning 
it to a more overall wildlife area with general bluebell and daffodil planƟng and just the path through 
? Save mowing costs ? 
Also can you tell us if the red ash tree in the area and close to our house and our neighbour's, Mr 
Searle, is on your pollarding list, since it has grown rapidly,  
It would be good If it could be done as successfully as the adjacent oak tree. 
 
Incidentally, further to a previous quesƟon we raised, our neighbour and former parish councillor, Mr 
Searle, is adamant that he was instrumental in adding a clause to the purchase of the area by the 
parish council from the bankrupt developer that the area should not be built on for eighty years 
although you cannot trace this. 
 


